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BAPTISM: Preparation classes meet at St Pius 
contact Deacon Patrick Woods. 
MARRIAGE: Call Parish office six months 
before your planned wedding date. 
VISITATION OF THE SICK: Please contact the 
parish office as hospitals will not notify us. 
RCIA (Rite of Christian Initiation of Adults): 
Contact the parish office. 

April 30, 2017 •3rd Sunday of Easter  

 
Dear Friends, 
 
Next Sunday, May 7th at 4pm Bishop Brennan will be with us 
at St. Pius for the celebration of Confirmation.  Please note 
the change of time from our regularly scheduled Sunday 
evening Mass from 5:30pm to 4pm in order to accommodate 
families with dinner and celebrations following the service. 
Confirmation, if you’d like a little bit of the background on this 
Sacrament, is probably one of the most contested of all the 
sacraments and what the Church needs to do with it.  As you 
may be familiar, our Eastern brothers and sisters are 
conferred the sacrament when they are baptized.  We, 
however, have separated it out over the years but to this day 
have struggled with creating a theology of how it stands. 
Unfortunately, over the years it has become more of a 
“graduation” of sorts or a “rite of passage” for young people 
into making faith a choice unto themselves, despite the fact 
that from the perspective of human development, the 
youngest men and women can often begin to discern such a 
reality is about eleventh grade.  Prior to that they typically, 
and I am generalizing it, don’t have the critical thinking ability 
to delve into what this is all about. 
Regardless, we mark this event in the pastorate next Sunday 
with our 9th graders who will have the conferral of the Holy 
Spirit upon them in a unique way in the Sacrament, inviting 
them to deepen their own relationship with the Christ as well 
as with the community of which they are a part. 
As we prepare for Bishop Brennan to join us when we gather 
with our young people, I ask for your prayers for each of 
them.  Sure, they might not completely understand, but really, 
which one of us really does!  As with baptism, there is a huge 
element of faith and trust that is necessary that can only be 
left in the hands of God! 
 
 
 
Peace, 
 
Father Marty 

 
 

Fr. Marty posts his weekly homilies on his blog: 
https://herodescent.wordpress.com/ 

 

 

 
















